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COLTON - Eight high-ranking city officials will receive pay raises of up to 28 percent starting July 1. 

Collectively, the department heads will earn annual salaries in excess of $1 million when the increases take effect. 

Assistant City Manager Mark Nuaimi, the highest-paid employee in the group, will see his yearly salary jump 28 percent from $126,576 to $161,652. 

The other department directors will receive pay hikes ranging from 6 percent to 16 percent. 

The City Council approved the raises last week. 

City Manager Daryl Parrish said the new salaries place Colton at or near the average of nine surrounding cities where the same or similar positions were surveyed. 

"From a management perspective, it would be financially imprudent not to pay salaries that attract and retain talented employees with a strong work ethic that will remain committed to the community," Parrish said. 

Councilman David Toro, the only council member to vote against the increases, said the city needs to improve its financial picture before giving raises. 

These employees will earn the following annual salaries: 

City Engineer Amer Jakher : $139,452. 

Finance Director Dilu de Alwis : $138,972. 

Community Development Director David Zamora: $135,528. 

Economic Development Director Candace Cassel: $132,192. 

Human Resources Director Anthony Arroyo: $128,628 

Utilities Department General Manager Jeannette Olko: $127,896. 

Director of Water and Wastewater Operations Eric Fraser: $126,780. 

Contact writer Stephen Wall at (909) 386-3916 or via e-mail at stephen.wall@sbsun.com.


